PARISH SUMMER FAYRE

The Let's Grow Team would like to thank all volunteers and attendees for making our 2025 Summer Fayre such a great success.

As every year, it's good to be reminded that this event (our 11th!) has three goals:

- 1. To bring us together and have fun as a Parish;
- 2. To welcome the wider community; and
- 3. To increase our visibility as a thriving Parish.

Fund raising is not a goal but, despite keeping our prices down, we once again have made a small profit for the Parish.

We are always looking for ways to improve the event, and would welcome any feedback you may have to offer- please provide your comments or ideas to one of the Let's Grow Team-Marianne Stanford, John and Mary Stone, Carol and Peter Wilson, Penny Gael, and Ray Mattholie.

BULLETIN SPONSORSHIPS

The calendar for bulletin sponsorships in memory/celebration is now open through to the end of the year. To reserve a week, you can contact Janet Champniss at: champnissjanet1@gmail.com or 902-826-2251. The cost is \$20 per week.

ITEMS FOR THE BULLETIN

During July and August, notices for the bulletin should be received by Wednesday afternoon. This is necessary because bulletins are printed on Thursdays during the summer.

ELECTED PRIMATE

The Right Reverend Shane Parker has been elected the 15th Primate of the Anglican Church of Canada. Currently he is the Bishop of Ottawa. His name was added to the ballot following the second round of voting.

YOUR ASSISTANCE IS NEEDED

Since our local funeral home closed, sometimes it has been difficult to find information upon the death of parishoners, relatives, neighbours, and friends. To aid in including the names of deceased individuals and their families in our prayers and in the bulletin, please contact Brian Bright when you become aware of any deaths which you think should be included.



Diocese of Nova Scotia and Prince Edward Island

www.parishoffrenchvillage.ca • Find us on Facebook

This week's bulletin is provided in loving memory of: Ken Hubbard by Caroline and Family.

Fourth Sunday after Pentecost

St. Margaret's Church • July 6, 2025

Rector: Archdeacon Brieanna A	ndrews902-826-2154
Email: ၂	p.frenchvillage@ns.sympatico.ca
Honorary Assistant: Reverend	Ann Turner 782-641-1795
	Email: <u>dogma1@me.com</u>
Warden: Marianne Stanford	902-820-2218
Warden: Dennis Crouse	902-826-7165
Treasurer: Dorothy Dauphinee	902-826-2305
Bulletin: Brian Bright	902-826-7159
	Email: bdbright044@gmail.com

SERVICE SCHEDULE FOR NEXT SUNDAY

10:00	a.m.	St. James'	, BAS	Eucharist
7:00	p.m.	St. James'	, BCP	Compline

WEDNESDAY AT ST. MARGARET'S CHURCH

10:00 a.m. BCP Morning Prayer



The Anglican Parish of French Village is a community of Christians committed to the love of our Lord and Saviour, Jesus Christ.

We welcome all to join us as we entrust ourselves to His love and care through worship, prayer, service, education and fellowship.

Service of Holy Eucharist according to the Rite of the Book of Alternative Services (BAS)

Processional Hymn #385
Worship the Lord in the Beauty of Holiness
The Gathering of the Communitypage 185
Glory to Godpage 186
The Collect of the Day
The Proclamation of the Wordpage 187
First Reading
Psalm30
•)
I will praise you, Lord, for you have res-cued me.
Second Reading Galatians 6.1-16
Gradual Hymn #443 How Beauteous Are Their Feet
GospelLuke 10.1-11, 16-20
Sermon
Creed
Confession and Absolutionpage 191
Offertory Hymn #345 King of Glory, King of Peace
Eucharistic Prayers:
#1, page 193 / #2, page 196 / #3, page 198
#4, page 201 / #5, page 204 / #6, page 207
Lord's Prayerpage 211
Breaking of Breadpage 212
Lamb of Godpage 226
- The Celebration of the Eucharist -
Communion Hymns
SNC #122 Before the Throne of God Above
SNC #169Sent Out in Jesus' Name
Post Communion Hymn #586
Stand Up, O Saints of God
Prayer after Communionpage 214
Recessional Hymn #631
The Kingdom of God Is Justice and Joy

Full-music copies of the hymnal are available from the Greeters

We warmly welcome all newcomers and visitors who are worshipping with us today. Please introduce yourselves to our clergy and kindly sign our guest book.

Please Pray For:

In Our Diocese:

St. Paul's, Halifax, Nova Scotia

Trinity Church, Halifax, Nova Scotia

<u>Parish of Hubbards</u>: Our neighbours and friends who serve and live in that community.

In Our Parish:

Family Prayer Cycle:

Carol Eld Macaulay

Sean and Tina Marsden, Alex

Al and Maureen Martinez

Jim Mason

Gary and Marilyn Meade, Sarah

The sick, especially:

Daisy Dauphinee, Kirk Dauphinee, Sue (Mason) Hamilton,

Wendy Long, Pamela Pike and Patricia Roscoe.

Those in long term care:

Joan Brooks, Paul Hubley, Sheila Little, Clarice McEachren,

Barb Peart and Gail Richardson.

This week's bulletin is provided in loving memory of:

Ken Hubbard by Caroline and Family.

SUMMER DAY CAMPS

This year we are pleased to be offering two weeks of day camp within our parish. We are very excited about this new program opportunity and we look forward to welcoming children from around our parish for a week (or two) of faith formation and fun. Please email or call to register and be sure to spread the word about this 100% free summer program.

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED!

We are in need of volunteers for each day of our summer camps. These persons would need to be appropriately screened and trained through our Safer Church policy. The commitment is approximately 4 hours per day and you need not volunteer every day unless you really want to! Tasks may include but are not limited to: helping with crafts, playing games, preparing snacks and being a positive presence for our campers. Please contact Archdeacon Brieanna if you are willing to help out.

We acknowledge that we live and worship in Mi'kma'ki, the ancestral and unceded territory of the Mi'kmaq people. We are all treaty people.